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Fuck!!

Seeing this situation, Darryl was sweating profusely. To be honest, with Darryl's
strength, it was possible to shake the big net, but in this case, it would 
inevitably hurt Thea. But if he didn't explode his internal power, he would be 
hacked to death by these pirates...

Seeing a few pirates getting closer and closer, Darryl had a bright light, and 
suddenly he had an idea.

"Brother pirates!"

Darryl looked terrified and exclaimed: "I really have nothing to do with Thea. 
Seriously, we are colleagues, and I am also a pirate. Of course, I'm just an 
incompetent little one. Pirates, there is no way to compare with the big 
brothers. Half an hour ago, I was caught by this Thea!"

"Thea caught me and asked me to help him explore Alcatraz Island and got Caught!"

What? ...This kid is also a pirate?

Hearing this, no matter it was the three Zale brothers or the pirates around, 
they were all stunned.

Thea also trembled, looking at Darryl blankly, speechless.

He said he was a pirate? What does he want to do?

"Boy!"

Finally, Zale was the first to react, and said to Darryl: "Are you really a 
pirate?"

Darryl nodded quickly, making a compliment: "It's true, how dare I cheat? 
Brothers, speaking of it, I have been longing for Alcatraz Island, but 
unfortunately no one has recommended it. This time I was caught by the big 
brothers. It is fate. If you don't mind it, I want to join you!"

Yes, Darryl didn't really want to join these pirates, but a temporary expedient. 
To be honest, Darryl is not afraid of these pirates when it comes to fighting, 
but it will inevitably hurt Thea by mistake.

Darryl thought it over, first temporarily stabilize these pirates, and when he 
has a chance, he will rescue Thea.

"You..."

Seeing this scene, Thea was anxious and angry, and yelled at Darryl: "This 
bastard, you want to join Alcatraz Island?"

This person has no backbone at all, and doesn't know the Dumen family. How did 
the eldest lady like him.



The more Thea thought about it, the more angry she got, and she had to say it, 
she saw Darryl shook her head secretly.

At this moment, Thea closed her mouth immediately.

Thea is not stupid, she faintly guessed something from Darryl's eyes.

Isn't it.... He didn't really want to join Alcatraz, but to break into these 
pirates?

Um!

At this time, feeling the air of sincerity, Zare nodded his head: "The brothers 
say so sincere, all right, from now on, you are one of our people!"

waving people to Put down the big net.

At this moment, several people came up and let out Darryl, and at the same time, 
they tied Thea's limbs.

"Three big brothers!"

At this moment, Darryl kindly walked forward, took out a pack of gold coins from 
his body, and handed it up politely: "Brother just joined, there is nothing to 
express, these jewels should be regarded as admission fees."

These jewels were provided by Doug to Darryl for emergency use when he was in 
Simon City before, and they were of great value.

Having walked the rivers and lakes for so many years, Darryl is well versed in 
human affection and sophistication.

"Haha!"

Zale took the jewelry, his eyes straightened, and he was very happy: "Brother is 
so polite,"

"Yes, yes, everyone is brothers..."

"Brother is so polite ." Hahahahaha..."

Zach and Zaha beside him were also all smiling. The brother in front of him was 
so generous in his actions, who would not have a good impression on seeing him?

Seeing this scene, Thea's face was calm, but her heart was secretly worried.

Unexpectedly, this Darryl joined Alcatraz Island so smoothly, but...there are too
many pirates, can he successfully rescue himself?
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with new members joining, the three Zare brothers are very excited.

Soon, surrounded by many pirates, Darryl and Thea were taken to the camp.

Sigh!

When he arrived at the camp, Darryl looked around and saw this camp, a shallow 
bay set up on the island, with large and small houses scattered throughout.

Not only that, the Repulse Bay is also deliberately enclosed, and there are many 
sea areas in captivity.

Sigh!

Seeing this scene, Darryl couldn't help but sigh with emotion.

Fuck!, these pirates are really cunning. With this shallow bay, even if they 
don’t go out for robbery for a few months, it will be enough for these pirates to
eat and drink. No wonder it has not been wiped out for so many years.

Wow!

At this moment, I heard the pirates guarding the Repulse Bay, and there was 
chaos.

"Boss, there is a shark moving nearby!" A pirate ran over in a panic and said to 
Zale.

Darryl looked quickly, and saw a shark approaching quickly on the sea not far 
away.

"these accursed shark trouble again," Zare brow furrowed, cursed loudly, then to 
command numerous pirate: "! Fast"

crash !

Upon hearing the order, dozens of pirates acted one after another, jumping onto 
the small boats on the shore, and then under the command of Zary, the shark was 
chased and intercepted.

Seeing this scene, Darryl frowned secretly.

These pirates are really hard to deal with.

I saw that these pirates were strictly disciplined. Under the command of the boss
Zary, they cooperated with each other tactically. After a while, they drove the 
big shark into the Repulse Bay. Although the shark was fierce, it entered the 
Repulse Bay and was immediately caught. Stuck.

"Haha!"

Zale was very excited, and immediately let someone arrange a banquet and said 
loudly: "Brothers, today we joined a new brother and caught the big shark. We 



must have a drink later. "

Hearing this, the pirates present were so excited that they couldn't help 
cheering.

Soon, the banquet began.

Because Darryl contributed a lot of jewels, he was very appreciated by Zale and 
was arranged at the front table.

After drinking for three rounds, Zach slowly stood up, looked around and smiled: 
"Brothers, we are going to start our old game next. Whoever drinks well, , let 
him Enjoy this Thea female knight tonight. , haha..."

Wow!

When the voice fell, the surrounding pirates rubbed their hands in excitement.

In Alcatraz, every time these pirates rob a woman, they will use the way of wine 
to allocate the woman's former power, which is the rule.

Damn it!

At this moment, Darryl's heart trembled, and he was immediately stunned.

These pirates are so good at playing, they even decided the right to enjoy Thea 
by fighting wine.

"You..."

At the same time, Thea, who was tied to a pillar next to him, was indescribably 
humiliated, his delicate face flushed, and he couldn't help but yelled: "You 
bastards ..."

Under the sweet drink, Thea kept struggling, but her hands and feet were tied up,
which was of no avail.

"Ha ha..."

Thea's struggles aroused the interest of the pirates.

At this time, Zach drank the wine in the glass, looked at Thea with a smile, and 
said jokingly: "Your Excellency, the female knight, you don't have to struggle. 
This is Alcatraz Island, not Pearl City. You scream  again... Loudly... no one 
will save you." As he

said, Zac moved a wine jar from the side and smiled at Darryl: "New brother, why 
don't we start first?" On Alcatraz, Xin Brothers who come have the right to play 
games first. This is the rule.

Huh!

At this moment, everyone's eyes were focused on Darryl.



Darryl stood up, looked around, scratched his head and smiled: "This....drinking 
is too boring, why don't we change the game?" When he said this, Darryl had a 
smile on his face, but his eyes were sly. .

He could see that Zach, the second child, looked like a bear. He had just drunk 
two jars and had nothing to do with him. Fighting with him was just looking for 
abuse.

Change the gameplay?

Hearing this, everyone was stunned, and then many people looked at Zale. Zale is 
the boss, he has to agree to change the gameplay.

"Haha..."

Zale smiled slightly and looked at Darryl and said, "I don't know Brother Darryl,
what kind of game do you want to change to?"

Darryl took a deep breath and pointed to the shark trapped in the Repulse Bay. In
one sentence: "Who can subdue this shark today, this Miss Thea, who belongs to 
it, how?"

What?

Hearing this, no matter it was Zale or the pirates around, they were all stunned.

Even Theatrembled, looking at Darryl blankly, thinking she had heard it wrong.
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He's crazy , he proposed to subdue the shark?

quiet!

The entire pirate camp was deadly silent, and you could hear it clearly when you 
dropped a needle.

Although these pirates didn't blink their eyes, they felt a little hairy when 
they heard that they wanted to subdue the sharks. You know, sharks are the 
overlord of the ocean. How can it be possible to subdue with human power?

"What?"

Seeing that no one dared to respond, Darryl showed a smile: "Brothers, who are 
invincible, are you still afraid of a shark?" As

soon as the voice fell, Zach yelled, his face proudly: "Who is afraid? Now, isn't
it just a shark? I'll come first!" 

With that, Zach held a dagger tightly, walked down quickly, and plunged into the 
Repulse Bay.



"The two leaders are mighty!"

"The second leaders, domineering."

"Too exciting..."

All of a sudden, the surrounding pirates couldn't help shouting, and at the same 
time, one by one stared at the situation in the Repulse Bay.

Darryl stood there, watching with a smile.

I saw that after Zach entered the Repulse Bay, the shark instantly locked onto 
him and swam over quickly, and then fought fiercely in the water, one person and 
one shark.

Zach was very brave at first, but gradually he couldn't hold it anymore.

Puff...

Finally, the shark found a chance and bit on Zac's shoulder and tore off a piece 
of meat. Zach's face was pale, completely lost his previous self-confidence, but 
was extremely frightened.

"Quick, pull me up!" Zach couldn't help but yell.

Hearing the call, the pirates who had been prepared on the shore quickly threw 
the rope over and brought him up.

At this time, Zach was bloodied and indescribably embarrassed.

Sigh!

Seeing this scene, the surrounding pirates couldn't help but talk about it.

"This shark is too strong!"

"Yeah, even the second leader is not an opponent!"

"As far as I can see, no one in this world can subdue a shark, it is impossible."

Listening to the surrounding discussion, Darryl couldn't help but secretly. 
Sneered.

A bunch of idiots, head-to-head with the sharks, will never be able to surrender.

Thinking about it, Darryl looked around and said loudly: "Is anyone else trying?"

Many pirates looked at each other, and none of them dared to respond.

Even Zach was bitten by a shark and almost died. Who would dare to go?

"Hey!"

Finally, someone couldn't help but shouted at Darryl: "This game is something you



want to change. If you have the ability, you can go and try it?" The

voice fell, and many people agreed.

"That's right, do you dare?"

"I think this guy has a terrific mouth."

"He must not dare..."

Everyone yelled, and Darryl smiled slightly: "What am I afraid of?" The

voice fell, Darryl moved his hands and feet, and walked towards Repulse Bay.

This...

Seeing this scene, everyone was stunned.

This guy really went.

At this moment, Thealooked at Darryl closely, and her delicate face also showed a
bit of surprise and worry.

The other guy was bitten by a shark. He wants to go, isn't he going to die?

Speaking of it, Thea knew that Darryl did this entirely to save herself, but that
was a shark.

Puff!

Under the gaze of everyone, Darryl jumped into the shallow water bay. While 
diving into the water, Darryl quietly took out something from his body.

It is the royal beast ring.

Yes, when Darryl proposed to change the rules of the game just now, he was ready,
and waited for him to enter the Repulse Bay and use the beast ring to subdue the 
sharks.

To be honest, with Darryl's true strength, the shark can also be subdued, but it 
is too troublesome, and it is easy to expose one's strength. If you use the royal
beast ring, it will be much easier.
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Hey!

As soon as he dived into the water, Darryl felt that he was locked tightly by a 
pair of eyes, and then, a huge body quickly approached.

It was the shark.



At this moment, Darryl couldn't think too much, and quickly urged his internal 
force to inject it into the royal beast ring.

Hum!

In an instant, I saw a strange light shining with the Yu Beast Ring, and then, a 
wave of energy shrouded toward the shark.

Feeling that energy fluctuation, the shark slowed down instantly, a pair of eyes 
stared at Darryl closely, revealing a trace of doubt.

The aura pervading this human being is so special...

and at the same time, the shark did not relax its vigilance and put on a posture 
to fight at any time.

The shark at this time hadn't realized that the special aura permeating Darryl's 
body came from the Royal Beast Ring. The Royal Beast Ring can communicate with 
the world's spirit beasts, and this shark is no exception.

"Good, good..."

Feeling the dangerous aura of the shark, Darryl didn't panic at all. He kept 
sending messages to the shark through the beast ring: "Don't be afraid, I am not 
here to hurt you..."

"Those pirates They are the one who traps you here. Don’t worry, I’ll take you 
back to the sea later, but you have to listen to me, you know?"

Darryl’s expression was sincere when he said this, but his heart A little 
nervous. You know, this is a shark, the most brutal existence in the ocean.

In case the communication is not good and arouses the ferocity of this shark, 
then it will be troublesome.

Hearing what Darryl said, the shark was lying there quietly, seeming to be 
meditating. Darryl communicated with it through the imperial beast ring, and the 
shark naturally understood what Darryl meant.

And at this moment, outside the camp.

Seeing Darryl dived into the water, there was no movement for a while, and the 
pirates couldn't help whispering.

"Look, I'll just say this kid is talking big!"

"That's a shark, how can one's ability be compromised?"

"In order to enjoy this beautiful female knight, it's worth a life... "

The pirates' comments kept coming, and Thea bit her lip tightly, indescribably 
ashamed. At the same time, looking at the repulse bay, her heart is also 
unspeakable sadness.



This Darryl... is too self-conscious, how could he subdue the shark by himself?

Speaking of it, Thea didn't have a good impression of Darryl, but at this moment,
seeing Darryl desperately saving herself, deep in danger, she couldn't help but 
feel a little moved.

"Hey!"

At this moment, Zale, who was sitting on the main seat, couldn't help sighing, 
regrettingly said: "This brother Darryl is courageous and admirable, but it's a 
pity that he is a little too self-confident!"

As he said, Zale waved his hand: "Quickly, get ready to rescue Brother Darryl!"

Like everyone else, Zale also thinks that Darryl is fierce and auspicious, this 
newcomer is not bad, and he can't just die like that.

Wow!

Hearing Zale's order, dozens of pirates prepared to board the boat to rescue 
Darryl.

"Haha..."

But at this moment, I heard a cynical laughter from the Repulse Bay. Then, 
Darryl's figure slowly emerged from the water, all wet, but intact. There is no 
trace of injury at all.

What?

Seeing this scene, whether it was Zare or the other pirates present, they were 
all stunned.

He... Is he okay?

When everyone was stunned, they saw that Darryl's feet quickly left the water, 
and under his feet, it was the shark. Everyone clearly saw that this shark had 
completely lost its previous ferocity, and became extremely docile under Darryl's
feet.

this...
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At this moment, everyone's eyes widened, one by one looked at Darryl blankly, his
eyes were full of weirdness, completely silly.

He managed to tame the shark, this... how did this do it?

If you don’t see it with your own eyes, who can believe it?

Everyone at this time didn't know that Darryl had an imperial beast ring to 



communicate with the world's spirit beasts, otherwise, he wouldn't be able to 
tame sharks so easily.

quiet!

At this moment, the entire Alcatraz island was silent, and a needle drop could be
heard clearly.

"Boss!" At

this time, Darryl drove the shark and smiled at Zale: "The shark has been 
successfully tamed by me. I won this game. Does this Miss Thea belong to me?" The

voice fell, Thea's delicate face blushed suddenly, and

she couldn't help but utter two words: "Shameless!" When she didn't say these two
words, Thea looked at Darryl's gaze, but it showed a strange brilliance.

I thought that Darryl was unremarkable and had no abilities. Now it seems that he
is really different. No wonder the eldest lady of the Dumen family will marry 
him.

"Haha.." At this time, Zale also eased his mind and said with a smile: "I didn't 
expect my brother to have this kind of ability. Today is really an eye-opener, 
wonderful. It's wonderful."

Then, Zale said. He turned his head and glanced at Thea, and continued: "Okay, 
from now on, this beautiful female knight in Pearl City belongs to you!"

At this time, Zale was very excited. This newcomer could actually conquer Shark, 
with his joining, the strength of this pirate organization is greatly enhanced. 
Can He be more happy?

When the voice fell, the surrounding pirates also cheered.

At this moment, the eyes of all the pirates looking at Darryl were full of 
admiration. Unknowingly, Darryl's position on Alcatraz Island had suddenly 
improved a lot.

You must know that all pirates admire force. Seeing Darryl successfully subduing 
the shark just now, they naturally regarded Darryl as a hero in their hearts, and
suddenly became close to Darryl a lot.

"Thank you, boss!" At

this moment, Darryl laughed: "Then I'm welcome!" He said, he walked over and 
hugged Thea lazily.

Huh!

Thea was not ready yet, she was suddenly held in Darryl's arms, and she was 
suddenly flushed with shame.

"Don't speak, they have gained my trust now." Darryl lowered his voice and said 



slowly: "When I have a chance, I will let you go and kill all these pirates."

Darryl's voice was very small. Only he and Thea could hear it.

Um!

Thea nodded, but she was a little uncomfortable being held by Darryl like this.

Darryl was not talking, and he hugged Theaand walked towards the resting place. 
After joining Alcatraz Island just now, Zale specially arranged a resting place 
for Darryl.

Darryl thought it over, and when he arrived at the resting place, he directly 
untied Thea, and then asked her to leave quietly. And he, staying on Alcatraz 
Island, waited for Thea to bring reinforcements, and then cooperated inside and 
outside to catch these pirates.

"Brother!"

But after not taking two steps, Zale's shout came from behind him.

Darryl stopped, turned his head and smiled at Zale: "Boss, what's the matter?"

When he said this, Darryl's face was calm, but he was secretly anxious.

this Zare won't be interested in Thea, so he suddenly changed his mind?

"Brother Darryl!"

Just when Darryl was secretly muttering, Zale smiled and said, "It's still early,
brothers want to enjoy the beauties, so don't be anxious at this time, it's 
better to stay and drink more with the brothers. A few cups, I really want to 
know how you subdued the shark just now." As he said, Zary looked around: "I 
believe that many brothers also want to know, right?"
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The words fell, and the surrounding pirates nodded in agreement.

"Yeah, the scene just now was really shocking."

"Brother Darryl, what tricks you have to teach us."

"Yes, this Thea, let your brother send it to you first, anyway. Your people, why 
are you anxious?"

Many pirates were enthusiastic, talking babbledly, and two of them came over and 
took Thea to the resting place, while Darryl was pulled to the wine table again. 

At this moment, Darryl wanted to cry without tears.

Fuck!, because he couldn't get away,she couldn't let Thea go. It seemed he was 
about to change his plan.



Thinking about it, Darryl smiled and looked around: "Actually, I don't have any 
special skills. I guess it's good luck..." Of course, I can't talk about the Yu 
Beast ring. Darryl started talking nonsense.

At the same time, Darryl did not forget to pour each pirate diligently.

While pouring the wine, Darryl quietly took out a packet of powdered medicine 
from his body and mixed it in the wine. The medicinal powder is a kind of 
fainting medicine. It was easily refined when Darryl was refining alchemy before.

No one noticed Darryl's small movements.

After a while, the pirates drank a lot of wine. Darryl had a very good 
conversation. Just now he subdued the shark and made the pirates look at each 
other with admiration. Therefore, the pirates did not refuse the wine that Darryl
poured. Even the three brothers Zale drank a lot.

After three rounds of alcohol, the fainting drugs began to attack.

"How do you feel, today's wine has a little stamina..." Zale muttered, and fell 
asleep on the table.

Puff puff puff...

Zac and Zaha beside him, as well as the pirates around, also swayed one by one, 
losing consciousness.

Ha ha!

Seeing this scene, Darryl showed a smile.

Fuck!, finally got it done.

Muttering in his heart, Darryl hurried to the resting place.

As soon as I entered the room, I saw Thea was tied there, obviously I couldn't 
wait.

"Darryl!"

Seeing Darryl coming in, Thea quickly asked: "How's the situation outside? Come 
and untie me!"

Darryl didn't untie her immediately, but said with a smile: "What are you in a 
hurry? There are still pirates guarding outside."

"You..."

Hearing this, Thea trembled, shy and anxious: "Then what are you going to do? You
won't really want to talk to me..." The latter sentence, Thea didn't say it, it 
was too shameful.

Seeing her expression, Darryl couldn't help but smile and said, "Otherwise? If 



the two of us didn't move tonight, they would definitely doubt it." When

saying this, Darryl's face was playful and abused.

This Thea is too conceited. If she hadn't taken a trap by mistake before, she and
herself would not have been caught, so she decided to tease her and teach her a 
little lesson.

Huh!

Hearing this, Thea's delicate body trembled, her delicate face flushed extremely.

I am innocent, how can I be with him...

haha...

Darryl accepted it when he saw it, and smiled and said: "Okay, I won't tease you 
anymore, I have taken care of all the pirates outside!" He said, he walked over 
and untied Thea.

Thea was so angry that she glared at Darryl: "Then you were lying to me just 
now?"

Then, Thea walked out of the room and was stunned when she saw the scene outside.
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I saw that at the banquet not far away, the three Zale brothers, as well as many 
pirates, lay awkwardly and unconsciously.

After a full ten seconds, Thea slowed down and looked at Darryl: "You...how did 
you do it?"

At this time, Thea was shocked. You know, this is on the Alcatraz Island. The 
pirates, one by one are fierce, especially the three brothers Zale, powerful.

But Darryl was just a person, and he didn't have the slightest sacred power, but 
he managed so many people.

It's incredible.

"Nothing!" Darryl shrugged, his face was indifferent: "Just used some small 
tricks!"

Thea didn't speak, but fell into deep thought. Looking at Darryl's eyes, they 
also flashed with strange brilliance.

This Darryl is really hidden.

"Okay!"

At this moment, Darryl said to Thea : "While these pirates have fallen asleep, 
you quickly return to Pearl City and bring people over. I will stay here to watch



them."

Thea nodded . Head, my heart is unspeakably excited. This time, I have done a 
great job by killing all the pirates on Alcatraz Island.

Soon, with the help of Darryl, Thea boarded a small boat and quickly returned to 
Pearl City.

Watching Theago away, Darryl took a deep breath and returned to the camp.

At this time, the three Zale brothers, as well as many pirates, were still in a 
deep coma and could only wake up after at least ten hours. Darryl was bored and 
searched on the island.

After searching around, Darryl found three treasure chests in the cave behind the
camp, all of which were treasures.

At this moment, Darryl couldn't help but sigh secretly.

Fuck!, these pirates have occupied Alcatraz Island for so many years, and they 
have robbed so many treasures.

With emotion in his heart, Darryl turned around again and found an inconspicuous 
hole inadvertently. The entrance of the cave is covered with straw, which is very
concealed.

hiss!

Darryl walked over curiously, smashed the straw, and couldn't help sucking in 
air.

I saw that the hole was half the size of a basketball court, and it was filled 
with gold coins and treasures. The golden light almost dazzled the eyes of a man.

Damn it!

After a full ten seconds, Darryl gradually reacted.

The three Zale brothers are too cunning, and they hide a huge treasure in such a 
hidden place.

With emotion, Darryl used straw to cover the entrance of the cave again. Speaking
of it, Darryl has no need for money, but such a huge treasure may be useful. 
After all, he is in this different world and is unfamiliar with his life. 

Half an hour later, Thea arrived with the guards of Pearl City, and escorted the 
three brothers Zale, who were in a coma, and many pirates back to Pearl City. At 
the same time, she also brought back the three boxes of jewels.

The treasures hidden in the cave were not discovered because they were too 
hidden.

A few minutes later, dozens of ships, escorting many pirates, returned to Pearl 
City mightily.



At this moment, Thea stood on the deck, unspeakably excited and excited.

Darryl stood aside, his expression indifferent.

"Darryl!"

Excited, Thea directed at Darryl: "Thanks to you this time, I can completely wipe
out these pirates. When I return to Pearl City, I will truthfully tell the city 
lord the situation. At that time, the city lord will definitely Will give you a 
knight title."

When she said this, Thea looked serious. She did this for Darryl’s good. You must
know that the marriage between Darryl and the Dumen family eldest lady has spread
throughout Pearl City. Many people think that Darryl is not worthy of the Dumen 
family eldest lady. After all, he is just a An unknown pharmacist.

But this time, Darryl helped eliminate the pirates on Alcatraz Island. If he were
to be named a knight again, no one would make irresponsible remarks.

"No!" Darryl wind shook his head, smiled and said:. "The fight pirates Alcatraz 
Island, the main achievement is to you, I was just lucky, do not need special 
report to Santo"

experiences With regard to alantis, Darryl didn't want to talk about it anymore, 
so he thought it was better to keep a low profile.
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Seeing Darryl's serious face, Thea nodded: "Well then!"

At the same time, she was a little confused in her heart!

This Darryl is really strange, obviously he caught these pirates, but don't take 
credit.

After a short while, returning to Pearl City, Darryl said goodbye to Thea and 
returned to the Dumen family.

As soon as I returned to the Dumen family, I ran into Launa.

"Hey, where have you been all day? The master asked you to discuss the wedding, 
but I have never been able to find anyone." As soon as she saw Darryl, Launa 
started nagging.

Launa has been a housekeeper in the Dumen family for a few years. She has a sense
of superiority and has always looked down on Darryl.

Darryl was too lazy to talk nonsense, found a reason at random, and returned to 
the room.

Three days later, the Dumen family manor.



Today is the wedding of Darryl and Lolita, and the whole manor is very grand and 
lively.

In the garden behind the manor, there were hundreds of seats.

The Dumen family is quite famous in Pearl City, so all major families in Pearl 
City came to this wedding, and even the city lord came to join him in person.

At this time, Dumen was all dressed up, sitting there, with a knowing smile on 
his old face.

Although the marriage between Darryl and Lolita was only a three-year agreement, 
Dumen could see that Darryl was a man of love and justice, and he would 
definitely stay with Lolita for a long time.

It was noon soon, and the guests were almost there. At this time, the wedding 
host walked out quickly, looked around and said loudly: "Welcome to the wedding 
of Mr. Darryl and Miss Lolita!"

"Next, let's give a Warm applause, welcome the beginning of the wedding."

Shattering!

When the voice fell, many guests applauded one after another, and then, they saw 
Darryl and Lolita slowly walking out.

At this time, Darryl, dressed as a groom, was indescribably handsome and stylish.

However, the eyes of the surrounding guests all focused on Lolita, and they 
couldn't help feeling regretful one by one.

"The bridegroom is this kid? Nothing special!"

"Yeah, I really don't know what this Miss Lolita thinks."

"I heard that the marriage was decided by Mr. Dumen, and Miss Lolita didn't have 
anything at all. There is room for choice... what a pity!" While

many male guests were talking, their eyes focused on Lolita, and they all stared 
blankly.

At this time, Lolita, wearing a snow-white wedding dress, showed her graceful 
figure. Because her condition had not completely healed, her expression was a bit
weak, but even so, it did not affect her charming temperament, but instead 
revealed. A different kind of beauty.

Darryl didn't pay attention to the surrounding discussions.

Anyway, his marriage to Lolita was a fake, it was just an agreement.

But I have to say that this Lolita is really beautiful, and, as a woman, she will
bear the burden of the entire Dumen family in the future, which is really 
pitiful.



Soon, Darryl and Lolita walked to the wedding table side by side.

At this time, the wedding host showed a slight smile and looked around and said: 
"May the great God, witness the wedding of this couple today, let's..."

Bang!

Before the wedding host had finished speaking, suddenly the door of the manor was
kicked open. Looking from a distance, I saw a dozen burly men walking in quickly.

The head is also dressed as a groom, with a cold face.

It is McGrady!

This...what's the situation?

Seeing McGrady, everyone at the entire wedding was stunned.

"It's Master McGrady!"

"This... McGrady is also dressed as a bridegroom. Are you trying to get married?"
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"No..." For a while, many people couldn't help but talk.

"McGrady!" At

this time, Dumen reacted and stood up and glared at McGrady: "What do you mean?" 
When

he said this, Dumen suppressed his anger.

"What do you mean?" McGrady shrugged and chuckled: "Today is the day of Lolita's 
rejoicing. How can I miss it?" He said, McGrady looked around, and finally his 
eyes fell on Lolita: "Me and Lolita grew up together. It can be said that she was
a childhood sweetheart. In the entire Pearl City, only I am worthy of Lolita, and
only I can be Lolita’s man. "

Wow!

Seeing this scene, everyone present was in an uproar.

This is really interesting.

Dumen was furious and exclaimed: "McGrady, you are presumptuous!"

At the same time, Lolita was also trembling with annoyance, and yelled: "Meddie, 
don't mess around here, I can't marry you, my husband is Mr. Darryl, please 
leave."



Hahaha...

McGrady laughed up to the sky, with an incomparably arrogant expression, pointing
to Darryl and said: "I am not a fool. Let's let everyone here talk about this 
guy, Is there anything comparable to me?" With

that, McGrady's eyes fell on Darryl, unable to conceal his contempt: "Boy, now I 
officially challenge you. If you dare, you can compete with me. If I win, I will 
go immediately and never make trouble. If you lose, get out of Pearl City!"

At this time, McGrady was full of confidence in his eyes.

In the past two days, McGrady sent someone to investigate Darryl secretly, and 
learned that Darryl was a wanderer and did not have a trace of sacred power, so 
he planned this snatching of relatives.

In McGrady's heart, Darryl did not dare to accept his own challenge. When the 
time came, the Dumen family had no face, and the wedding could not go on.

Huh!

At this moment, everyone's eyes will gather on Darryl.

McGrady issued a challenge at the wedding. Will he dare to respond?

Darryl stood there, his eyes narrowed slightly, and he looked at McGrady. There 
was no mood swing on his face, but his heart was full of anger.

Huh(?), this kid is too mad, dare to ruin a big wedding.

"McGrady !"

At this time, Dumen almost passed out of anger, and said furiously: "Today is 
Lolita's wedding. You'd better not make trouble, otherwise I will never forgive 
you!"

Darryl has advanced medical skills, but there is nothing in him. How could he be 
McGrady's opponent?

McGrady sneered and ignored it.

In the next second, McGrady pointed at Darryl and said arrogantly: "Boy, dare to 
challenge, say something!"

Boom!

As soon as he finished speaking, he saw Darryl's body flash and slapped McGrady 
severely.

The crisp voice sounded, everyone around was stunned.

This...this guy actually hit McGrady?



Maddie was hit!, covering his face and looking at Darryl, couldn't help howling: 
"Do you dare to hit me? Mad, I'm going to destroy you."

"As the young master of a family, he came to deliberately disrupt other people's 
weddings. It seems that you have lacked education since you were young. Today I 
will take care of you for your family!" Darryl said coldly.

To be honest, Darryl was too lazy to pay attention to McGrady, but he was so 
arrogant in front of everyone that he had a wedding, Darryl couldn't help it at 
all.


